
12-23-2013 

Regular Township Meeting 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00.  The clerk read the minutes of the last 
meeting which were approved as read.  The treasurer’s report is as follows:  A 
beginning balance in checking and money market account of $142,448.11, 
receipts of $2,142.71, and disbursements of $5,603.85 for a checking and money 
market balance of $138,986.97.  We have four CD’s for $151,910.38 for a total 
cash and investments of $290,897.35.  The treasurer’s report was approved as 
presented. 

Zoning-None 

Planning Commission- Wade Dugstad Liquor store was approved.  Fee Schedules 
were reviewed and tabled until next month.  The county board passed a one mile 
setback from cities, 1000 foot setback from all public waters, prohibited the use 
of flocculants, and are making stiffer regulations for going against the conditions.   
Beth Knudsen would like to be on the planning Commission.  Joe made a motion 
to approve the application.  Jim Second.  Motion passed. 

Heritage Commission- no meeting in December. We are still working on the 
grants for the Town Hall.  They still need members. 

Parks Commission-We did not have a meeting in December.  Joe made a motion 
to approve the plan from McGhee and Betts for the park plan for Valhalla Park. 
Mike second the motion. Jim McIllarath does not approve of the plan to spend 
$10,000 and does not agree with the plan.  Robert Schroeder sent a letter offering 
a donation of $1000.00 to get a quote from a forester to find out how much it 
would cost to eradicate the invasive species in Valhalla Park.    Joe amended his 
motion to accept Robert Schroeder’s donation to hire Zumbro Valley forestery for 
$1000.00 to obtain a quote from them to eradicate the invasives.  If the quote 
cannot be done for $1000.00 then agree to the McGhee and Betts plan.  Mike 
second the motion.  The timeline will be up to Brad Stone and the forester.  The 
motion passed unanimously. 



Friends of the Town Hall-No December meeting.  History event at the Villa on 
January 5th 1:30-3:30. 

Old Business- Meeting date change.  The third Monday of the month for the next 
two months are holidays.  The Town Board meetings will remain the fourth 
Monday for January and February.  The other changes will remain as we changed 
them. 

New Business-We have received a letter from the historical society that the HPC 
did not get their annual report in on time. 

Our attorney is still working on the easement issue for the Territorial Bridge 
replacement. 

All Outstanding bills were paid 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 

Respectfully submitted  

Susan M. Eisenmenger, Clerk 

 


